
NO IN-SCHOOL CLASSES ON APR 26 AND APR 27 
On April 26 and 27 classes will not be running as scheduled.  Students in Grades 10 and 12 (plus a few 
pre-arranged grade 11s) will be completing their required Numeracy and Literacy Assessments.     
All other students will be working from home on April 26th and April 27th.  Classroom teachers will 
inform students of what they should be working on over these two days. 
(Please remember that other schools are in session and students are not allowed to visit other school 
sites during the school day.  Thank you.) 
 
ABOUT THE NUMERACY AND LITERACY ASSESSMENTS… 
As part of the Ministry of Education’s graduation requirement, students need to complete Numeracy 
and Literacy Assessments. 
Literacy 10, Numeracy 10, and Literacy 12 Assessments will be taking place on Tuesday, April 26 and 
Wednesday, April 27.  Students will be notified in various ways regarding the date, time, and location of 
each assessment.  Students who are currently taking a year 10 or year 12 English class or a year 10 Math 
class will be notified by their current classroom teacher.  Students who are not currently enrolled in one 
of those classes will be notified by email and Microsoft Teams.  In addition, complete information for all 
students will be posted in the foyer starting on April 19th. 
 
It is always recommended that students do a practice assessment prior to the day.  Helpful information 
and a practice assessment can be found at: 
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-10-literacy-assessment#resources (Literacy 10) 
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-12-literacy-assessment (Literacy 12) 
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-10-numeracy-assessment (Numeracy 10) 
 
CAPSTONE PRESENTATIONS 
As a part of British Columbia’s Graduation Program, all Grade 12 students will be presenting their 
Capstone project.  Gleneagle students will present in-person on Tuesday, April 26th.  Students will be 
informed of their specific time and presentation location closer to the date but need to be ready to 
present on April 26th.  Congratulations to all our Grade 12 students!  This is a huge achievement!  If you 
have any questions, please contact your CLC teacher.    
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